






ONLINE GIVING 
Never worry about bringing your checkbook                                

or your envelope to Mass again! 
Visit our website:  www.hrsjcatholic.com 
(Service and Stewardship tab, Giving tab) 

READINGS FOR THE WEEK 
Monday: 2 Pt 1:2-7; Ps 91:1-2, 14-16; Mk 12:1-12 
Tuesday: 2 Pt 3:12-15a, 17-18; Ps 90:2-4, 10, 14, 16;  
 Mk 12:13-17 
Wednesday: 2 Tm 1:1-3, 6-12; Ps 123:1b-2;  
 Mk 12:18-27 
Thursday: 2 Tm 2:8-15; Ps 25:4-5ab, 8-10, 14;  
 Mk 12:28b-34 
Friday: Hos 11:1, 3-4, 8c-9; Is 12:2-6;  
 Eph 3:8-12, 14-19; Jn 19:31-37 
Saturday: 2 Tm 4:1-8; 1 Sm 2:1, 4-8abcd; Lk 2:41-51 
Sunday: Gn 3:9-15; Ps 130:1-8;  
 2 Cor 4:13 — 5:1; Mk 3:20-35 

SHARING FAITH, CELEBRATING TRADITIONS, AND SERVING EACH OTHER  TO THE PRAISE AND GLORY OF GOD. 

The cup of salvation I will take up, 
 and I will call upon the                      

name of the LORD. 
— Psalm 116:13 

 

 

Dear Parishioners, 

Thank you very much for being a part of the             
celebraƟons on the occasion of my 60th Anniversary 
of OrdinaƟon to the Priesthood.  And thank you for 
your many kind giŌs, cards and prayers. 

I was delighted and humbled to see so many people.  
We had with us many visitors from Our Lady of 
Lourdes Parish, many I had not seen for quite a 
while. 

Thank you to Fr. Ed and the Staff for organizing all 
this; and also, to Fr. Joe Donovan, Msgr. Antonio 
CacciapuoƟ, Fr. Tony MarƟ and deacon Tommy.                      
It was a beauƟful celebraƟon. 

AŌer this great event, I was Chaplain on a cruise to 
Alaska, far away on the ocean and I had the oppor-
tunity to celebrate daily Mass and to remember and 
thank God for all of you. 

Again, thank you for your caring and love for the 
priests.  Please pray for VocaƟons to the priesthood 
and religious life.  May God be with you all and your 
families.                                                                                      
May the Blessed Mother protect you always.                           
– Fr. George 



DISCIPLESHIP & STEWARDSHIP 

HOLY REDEEMER AND ST. JAMES CATHOLIC COMMUNITY 

Budget -v- Actual 
July 1, 2017 - March 31, 2018 

                  

  
HRC & SJC                      

Parishes   
HRC & SJC       

Parishes   SJ-HR School   SJ-HR School   
  Actual    Budget   Actual   Budget   
Income                 

Ordinary Income  $         904,555  1  $         815,750     $      595,693     $      616,918    

Restricted Income   $         185,404  2  $         174,720     $        58,760     $          5,000    

Transfer from Parishes*  n/a     n/a     $        71,040     $        70,750    

Total Income  $      1,089,959     $         990,470     $      725,493     $      692,668    
Expenses                 

Operational Expense  $         826,853     $         767,679     $      677,871  3  $      657,986    
Archdiocese                
Assessment  $           88,406     $           84,938     n/a     n/a    
Ministry/Educational 
Expense  $           91,350     $         105,685     $        51,087     $        28,000    

Transfer to the school*  $           71,040     $           68,773     n/a     n/a    

Total Expenses  $      1,077,649     $      1,027,075     $      728,958     $      685,986    

Net Surplus/(Deficit)  $           12,310     $         (36,605)    $         (3,464)    $          6,682    
                
NOTE:                 

1 - Ordinary Income is exceeding budget due to the continued generosity of our parishioners.                         
Parishioners were especially generous during the Christmas season. 
2 - Restricted Income Parishes includes generous donations from parishioners for special projects.                 
For example a gift was donated to Holy Redeemer Church to cover the cost of the new wall/sign in front of 
the church.  At St. James a parishioner donated funds to help pay for the new permanent umbrellas in the 
gathering area. 

3 - Operational Expense - School is exceeding budget due primarily to the need for a new bell/fire                     
alarm system that was not in the budget. 

Should you have any questions or comments please email your finance council at hrsjfinancecouncil@gmail.com   

 



 

SHARING FAITH, CELEBRATING TRADITIONS, AND SERVING EACH OTHER  TO THE PRAISE AND GLORY OF GOD. 

 
VACATION BIBLE SCHOOL  

REGISTRATION NOW 
OPEN! 

 

 

Castaway Sing and Play  
at Shipwrecked  

Vacation Bible School 2018! 
 

     Games     
  Crafts     
   Bible Stories    
     Dance  

FUN! 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

We are pleased to bring you  another fun week 
of  learning about God through song, dance, 

bible stories, video lessons, crafts and of  
course, outdoor games! 

 
JUNE 25-29 

9am - 12noon 
Preschool - 5th grade 

Holy Redeemer Campus 
 

To register visit our website: hrsjcatholic.com 
or email: drehrsj@gmail.com 

Registration deadline is June 15th! 
 

At St. James-Holy Redeemer School, we incorporate 
our Catholic values and traditions in all aspects of the 

exemplary education we offer our students. 
For registration information please contact                     

Chris Chisholm at 818-248-7111    
www.sjhrschool.org 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Thank you to the Saint James - Holy Redeemer Catholic 
School and Parish Family for supporting this year's    
Live, Laugh, Luau Spring Gala that took place on                                 
Friday, April 27th at the La Canada Country Club.  
 
We had more than 135 guests that helped raised 
over $29,000 for our school and kids.  
 
The funds raised will support the general operations of the 
school and a small portion to address some immediate 
needs like:  

Art Supplies  
Play Equipment Rack  
Scholastic News Magazine Upgrade  
Upper Yard Painted New Lines  
Replace antiquated Bell System  

We want to thank our generous parents, teachers, school 
& parish leadership, and parish community members for 
supporting this wonderful fundraising event. We would 
also like to thank our sponsor Any of Point of View, Inc. 
and Julie Acosta for supporting our event.  
 
A special thank you to Father Ed Dover for mobilizing our 
parish communities to support our school family and kids. 
Your leadership made this event a success!  
 
We hope that many more of you will be able to join us next 
year!  
 
For more information on next year's gala, please contact 
Anthony Ortiz-Luis at 818.381.7994 and or  
Robin Phillmore at 818.371.5636.  



BROTHER’S HELPERS  
FEEDING THOSE IN NEED... 

Los Angeles leads the nation with over 80,000          
homeless trying to survive here on the streets of one  
of the largest cities in the country. Of these 80,000 
over 40% are women and children. 
Guided by the principles and values of the Missionaries 
of Charity, Brothers' Helpers is on a mission to prepare 
nutritious meals and deliver them to the poorest of the 
poor in downtown Los Angeles. We are a 100%                 
volunteer organization. Join us today! 
• Tuesday’s at Holy Redeemer Healy Hall at 3pm 
• Thursday’s at St James Msgr Barry Hall at 3pm 
 

LOAVES & FISHES FOOD BANK 
 Non-perishable food collection for the hungry 

  Holy Redeemer—2nd Sunday of each 
month—in bins near restrooms. 

 St. James—last Sunday of each month—in 
bins in vestibule 

COFFEE AND DONUTS AFTER MASS 
Everyone is welcome in the            
gathering area where our parish              
family enjoys an atmosphere of    
friendship, community and  belonging!     
Join us for Coffee and Doughnuts             

following the: 
• 8:30am Sunday Mass (proceeds going to the        

St. Francis Center in Los Angeles—for infor-
mation visit the website:                              
https://www.stfranciscenterla.org) 

• 10:00am Sunday Mass—First and Third Sunday of 
the month (Proceeds to Boy Scout Troop 317 
scouting events) 

 

HOLY REDEEMER AND ST. JAMES CATHOLIC COMMUNITY 

THE SOCIETY OF ST VINCENT DE PAUL 
The Society of St Vincent de Paul is part of a              
worldwide organization of lay Catholic men and                 
women who are committed to live and grow                               
in their Christian faith through prayer and person                       
involvement in charitable works.  If you or a loved                    
one needs help with food, clothing, bills, etc., please 
contact the Society of St Vincent de Paul                                  
(St James and Holy Redeemer Conference)                                 
at the church office: 818-249-2008 x572 

SAFEGUARD THE CHILDREN      
DID YOU KNOW?  

Talk to your teens about handling work place      
violence 
Many teens will get their first job while still in high 
school. Building a work ethic is a great and necessary 
skill, but teens need to be informed to about how best 
to handle possible workplace violence. Coworkers are 
not always thoroughly screened, and your teen could 
face another employee’s rage or anger that could possi-
ble put them in danger. Talk to your teens about warn-
ing signs—short tempers, intimidation, drug use—and 
about how to remove themselves when they feel unsafe 
in a situation, and how to report any concerns they 
have, to a safe adult. For a copy of the complete VIR-
TUS® article “What Can You Do to Help Prevent 
Workplace Violence?” visit http://www.la-
archdiocese.org/org/protecting/Pages/VIRTUS-
Current-Online-Articles.aspx. 

  
Support Our School! 

Enjoy a delicious lunch or dinner at: 
 New Moon Restaurant 

2138 Verdugo Blvd 
Montrose 

    
 
 
 

 
Tuesday June 12, 2018 

Lunch 11:00-3:30 and Dinner 5:00- 9:00 
Dine In or Take Out 

 
Bring this Flyer with you and mention you are 

from St. James – Holy Redeemer School 
Place your receipt in the box provided 

 
New Moon will donate                                                           

15% of the proceeds to SJHR 




